
 
Dear Parents 
 

KS2 SATS 

Well done to all our amazing Year 6 pupils who have taken their SATs this week. We are so very proud of 

how hard they have worked and conducted themselves during the tests! They have shown what a fantastic 

year group they are and we hope they enjoyed their special treat this afternoon. 
 

Sports Report from Mrs Anderson 

The last couple of weeks have been busy with lots of activities both at school and outside of school. The 

introduction of Sports Star of the Day in PE lessons has had a positive impact, as children are rewarded 

for showing various attributes: determination, improvement of skills/progression and teamwork in lessons. 

School sports clubs have gone from strength to strength and the Year 6 sports leaders are setting up 

multi-skills clubs at lunchtime in KS2. We are also seeing many children come to tennis club at lunchtime 

on a roll up basis. It is great to watch them having fun and improving their tennis skills in their own time. 
 

Last week we sent 20 Year 3 pupils to a fun rugby festival, run by Agilitas Sports as part of the school 

games, at Spalding Grammar School. The pupils had some coaching in the morning to learn some of the 

basic skills and played some mini tag rugby games in the afternoon. It was a great day, with lots of positive 

outcomes, learning new skills and meeting people from other local primary schools. For many of the pupils, 

it was their first time representing the school, so well done! If you are keen to play rugby, Bourne Rugby 

Club are always keen to get new players. 
 

On Wednesday we took 16 pupils from Year 5 to play in a competitive Dynamos cricket competition at 

Market Deeping cricket club. We had 2 teams the Sharks and the Warriors. As the day progressed both 

teams really got the cricket bug and improved in all areas, showing some fantastic batting, teamwork and 

fielding. The Warriors, lost 2 games (drew 1 and won 1), coming 3rd overall whilst the Sharks only lost 1 

game to the winners of the tournament, coming 2nd overall. This was especially impressive as they went 

down to 7 players when fielding due to an injury. Well done to all the pupils involved, you represented 

Westfield beautifully. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception AJ Carter  Fauve McCarthy Harper Cox  Jaxon Parry-Osborne 

Year 1 Raven Phillips  Will Spencer  Andrew Cairns 

Year 2 Ishan Arun  Ethan Davies  Joshua Wright-Lakin 

Year 3 Leon Hodson  Isaac Giles  Florence Hill 

Year 4 Rex Whitelock Zofia Pikulska  Oakley Kumar         

Year 5 Harry Taylor  Fearne Woodcock Lucas Timby   

Year 6  All of our Year 6 children are STARS this week for their hard work and 

determination in their Key Stage 2 SATs 
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Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 2nd May:   
 

Gold Trophy Miss Walker’s Class (100%) 

Silver Trophy  Mrs Knott’s Class (98.96%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Coles’ Class (99.17%) 

Miss Ward’s Class (99.14%) 
 

School Lunches 

All of the weekly menus for next term are now available on the meals website so you can order well in 

advance.  A copy of the menu and upcoming ‘Theme Days’ has been sent out by Parentmail and added to 

the school website.  Tuesday 23rd May is the deadline for ordering meals for the first week back after 

half term.   

 

A courtesy reminder for Year 6 parents - if your child is going to Aylmerton on Monday 3rd July, please 

remember not to order a school lunch that week. 

 

An Obstacle course for Mental Health Awareness Week commencing 15th May 2023 

To recognise Mental Health Awareness Week, the school council want to highlight how physical exercise 

and having fun with friends positively impacts on everyone’s mental health.  

 

They have designed an obstacle course that will be offered to all children in their PE lessons next week 

in return for a small donation – any amount of your choice. The money will be sent to Don’t Lose Hope as 

this was their chosen ‘Charity of the Year’. All donations can be made via Parentmail.  Look out for it in 

payments. 

 

The school council children hope that everyone has fun and learns how to increase their wellbeing! 

 

National Numeracy Day – 17th May 2023 

It is National Numeracy Day on Wednesday 17th May 2023. To celebrate this day, the children will be 

involved in many exciting activities throughout the week. One of these activities is a homework task that 

will be sent home at the beginning of the week. Please see the Parentmail sent for more information. 

 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne 

SUPERHEROES DISCO – TONIGHT! Please see our Facebook page or Parentmail if you need to check 

any last minute details, you can pay cash on arrival. Reminder of timings: Years 1, 2 & 3 is from 4.30pm-

5.30pm, Years 4, 5 & 6 is from 6:00pm-7:00pm. Thank you for all the ticket pre-bookings and volunteer 

helpers - we look forward to seeing lots of you there.  

 

Please note - all children must be collected by an adult at the end of the event and no mobile phones 

are allowed. 

 

SWAP SHACK: It’s here and it’s almost built! We are very excited and very grateful for all the support 

we’ve had to get this far, we hope to be up and running very soon. We now need to source some shelving, 

storage boxes, signage and we’d love to get electric in place.  If you can help with anything on a voluntary 

or ‘mates rates’ basis please get in touch. You can email friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com or message 

via Facebook.  DONATIONS NOW WELCOME - If you have any children’s coats, school shoes, welly boots, 

children’s books, football boots or similar we are able to start accepting donations. Until the shack is 

ready, please drop them in the FOW box outside the main school office doors. 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne


 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Ms Coates who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.  
 

 

 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

 

 

EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 

  

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 

  

Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

  

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 
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